
OROSC TSC Prevention Workgroup Meeting   

Thursday, August 1, 2019 

1:30 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

Lewis Cass Building; 320 S. Walnut; Lansing MI 48913 

1
st Floor North Conference Room 

MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES (MDHHS) 

OFFICE OF RECOVERY ORIENTED SYSTEMS OF CARE (OROSC) 

TRANSFORMATION STEERING COMMITTEE-PREVENTION WORKGROUP (TSC-PW) 
 

 

 

Introductions and Welcome – L. Coleman 

➢ Everyone introduced themselves as follows: 

In-person: Lisa Coleman, Su Min Oh, Meghan Schmelzer, Madison Shutes, Foua Hang, Logan O’Neil, Karra 

Thomas, Ken Dail, Stephanie VanDerKooi, Achiles Malta, Danielle Walsh and Brianna Sabol 

Phone: Tracie Kress, Jessica Kincaid, Jill Worden, Kathleen Altman, Gery Shelafoe, Jane Goerge and Katie 

Postmus 
➢ The agenda was reviewed  

➢ The June meeting minutes will be distributed after the meeting to be reviewed at the next meeting  

➢ Follow-up items from the last meeting – no follow up items to discuss 

 
 

OROSC Updates 
 

A. Overall Updates – Lisa Coleman 

Ms. Coleman provided answers to a couple questions regarding the Marijuana Prevention Workgroup. 

 
Synar Update 

Ms. Coleman provided an update on the amended Michigan Youth Tobacco Act (YTA). It was signed in June, to 

add electronic nicotine delivery systems (ENDS) products. OROSC is working with the Tobacco Section to 

change the YTA language on retailer signs. A Conversation with Federal Project Officer for the Block Grant 

regarding Synar protocol. SAMHSA indicated that ENDS needs to be included in the protocol. Dr. Oh and Ms. 

Coleman are working on draft protocols to include ENDS products for Synar and update the Master Retailer List. 

ENDS will not be included in the current Coverage Study.  
 

B. Gambling Disorder (GD) Prevention Program – Alia Lucas 

Tabled 

 

C. Opioid State Targeted Response (STR) Grant – Foua Hang & Madison Shutes 

Ms. Hang reminded members that the first quarterly report (August 15th) is no longer required. She indicated that 

the next monthly update will be August 30th.  OROSC is still working on the annual final booklet, which will 

include information from grant years 1 and 2.  Key prevention data for Year-1 and Year-2 (combined): 1,738 

people were trained in evidence-based practices and 12,087 naloxone kits were distributed. Ms. Shutes informed 

the members that site visits will be conducted with the Wayne State Evaluation Team August through September.  

 

D. State Opioid Response (SOR) Grant – Logan O’Neil 

Ms. O’Neil provided an update on the SOR Grant. The SOR Grant site visits will be conducted August through 

October. An agenda will be sent approximately a week before each site visit.  

 

E. State Epidemiology Outcomes Workgroup (SEOW) – Su Min Oh 

Dr. Oh provided informed the members that the strategic plan is in the final stages and will be shared once 

approval is received. The data will be posted on OROSC’s website. Dr. Oh shared the final data results for 

Synar with the workgroup membership. Approval is pending for those results to be shared publicly.  Questions 

were asked and answered regarding the strategic plan. 
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F. Older Adult Wellbeing Initiative – Lisa Coleman 

Ms. Coleman provided an overview on the current activities for the Older Adult Wellbeing Initiative. They are 

currently working on developing logic models. There are two webinars scheduled.  August 2nd 11:00 am – 

1:00 pm and August 23rd 9:00 – 11:00 am. The last in-person meeting is on September 11th. The goal is to 

have the strategic plan finalized by the end of September 2019.  Ms. Coleman will be giving a presentation 

with JBS International consultants at the National Prevention Network Conference in Chicago this month.  
 

G. Marijuana Prevention Workgroup – Lisa Coleman 

Ms. Coleman provided update on the workgroup’s activities. MDHHS Communications is working with Brogan 

& Associates to develop a media campaign for youth and young adults ages 14 to 20. Ms. Coleman and Dr. Oh 

are preparing to sit in on the focus group testing on August 13th and 14th.  Once the media campaign is finalized, 

Ms. Coleman will share it with the TSC Prevention Workgroup and the PIHP regions.  Ms. Coleman briefly 

discussed the toolkit that Ms. Harder and her intern developed for colleges and universities. Once that toolkit is 

finalized, it will be shared. 
 

 

Collaborative Partner Updates 
 

A. MDHHS/Children’s Services Administration (CSA) – Jessica Kincaid 

Ms. Kincaid introduced herself to the workgroup. Ms. Kincaid informed the workgroup that CSA and OROSC 

partnered together last year to develop the Substance Use Disorder Family Support Program (SUDFSP). It is for 

high risk families who have had a Child Protective Services (CPS) investigation and were referred by the CPS 

worker. Wellspring Lutheran, a private agency, was given the contracts to provide the program’s in-home services 

for 90 days for eligible families with a parent(s) or caregiver(s) who have substance use issues. If needed, a 90-

day extension can be given. As a result of the Comprehensive Opioid Abuse Program Grant, they are offering 

statewide training focused on trauma and addiction, through Dr. Stephanie Covington. Ms. Kincaid applied for a 

Regional Partnership Grant on July 31st. It is a 5-year grant. The grant would be used to pilot a Sobriety and 

Treatment Team Program (START) in Macomb County. 

 

B. MDHHS/Injury Prevention – David Awadalla 

Tabled 

 

C. Department of Education – Shawn Cannarile 

Tabled 

 

D. MI State Police/Office of Highway Safety Planning – Christy Sanborn 

Tabled 

 

E. MDHHS/Mental Health Services to Children & Families – Meghan Schmelzer 

Ms. Schmelzer provided background information on the Mental Health Services to Children and Families. They 
have consultants, who are therapists, and they focus on children at risk of getting kicked out of childcare 
facilities. Ms. Schmelzer indicated that these children often have trauma. She shared that a new database system 
that is being created. So, they will now be gathering data around the ACEs questions and if the family has any 
experience of substance use or misuse. Additionally, the consultants and their direct CMH supervisors will begin 
to connect with regional substance use prevention coordinators and schedule local partnership meetings, between 
August and December, to meet and create relationships. 

 

Michigan Prevention Data System (MPDS) – Su Min Oh 

Dr. Oh shared that MPDS Outcomes Group no longer meets because they accomplished their task to develop a 

survey. The first batch of data collected was due July 21st. Dr. Oh requested that if anyone has any data that has not 

been sent, send it to the mailbox. Ms. Coleman indicated that there was a previous conversation about adding an 

intervention name to the group field in MPDS. MPHI is currently looking at the cost that would be associated with 

adding a drop-down menu with a list of intervention names. Once Ms. Coleman gets the final list compiled, she will 

send it out to the prevention coordinators. Questions were asked and answered.  
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Partnership for Success (PFS) 2015-2020 Update – Lisa Coleman and Brianna Sabol 

a. Project Year-3 Evaluation Report: Ms. Sabol gave a presentation on the Project Year-3 Evaluation Report, 

which is based on CSAP evaluation goals. Ms. Sabol went over the evaluation report with the workgroup. 

Questions were asked and answered. 

b. SUDDR Update: A lot of work has gone into rebuilding the entire site. All the data is set up and running. They 

are now working on visual appeal for the users. They are working on breaking down the MiPHY data into four 

sections and add a table of contents. 

c. Completed Items: The quarter 3 report was submitted into SPARS on July 31st. An email will be sent soon 

regarding National Prevention Week contest nominees and awards. Project Year-4 site visits have been 

completed.  

d. Coming Soon: Satisfaction surveys will be sent to PIHPs and funded communities on August 5th. The in-

person Sustainability Training will be held August 12th in Lansing at Community Mental Health Association of 

Michigan. The two online courses will available until August 9th. Each community will be responsible for 

completing a sustainability plan and will be due at the end of November. 

 

Prevention Network: Michigan Higher Education Network (MIHEN), Parenting Awareness Michigan (PAM), 

Michigan Coalition to Reduce Underage Drinking (MCRUD) – Ken Dail 

Mr. Dail shared that Prevention Network is trying to develop some trainings for providers, volunteer 

groups and coalitions. There will be a two-day conference entitled Prevention Matters. It will be held in 

Shiawassee County later this month. They continue to provide Prevention Ethics trainings. Prevention 

Network will have a Mental Health First Aid trainer on staff by the end of the week. Next year, Prevention 

Network will be contracting with Mid-State Health Network. 

 

He indicated that the first draft of the MCRUD strategic plan has been sent out to the planning committee 

for their feedback. 

 

Mr. Dail informed the workgroup that Parenting Awareness Michigan Conference is scheduled for November 18, 2019 

at the Kellogg Center. There has been some discussion about potential reforming and reconstituting the Upper 

Parenting Awareness Peninsula Steering Committee 

 

Screening, Brief Intervention and Referral to Treatment (SBIRT) – Lisa Coleman 

Ms. Coleman indicated that she does not have any updates on SBIRT. 

 
Training and Technical Assistance (TA) – Lisa Coleman 

a. Great Lakes Prevention Technology Transfer Center; this organization is being funded by SAMHSA. 

They are offering sustainability trainings. There will be one held in Mt. Pleasant on September 25th. 

Another training will be offered on September 26th. Ms. Coleman sent out the information for these 

trainings with how to register. 

b. SUD and Co-occurring Disorders Conference is scheduled for September 16-17th and will be held in Detroit. 

There will be a pre-conference session held on Sunday, September 15th. 

 

Substance Abuse Prevention Skills Training (SAPST) – Lisa Coleman 

a. There were two trainings recently held (June – Gaylord & July - Grand Rapids). 
b. Update on local activities: Region 5 has a new SAPT trainer; EDC has been offering trainings for “Train the 

Trainer.” 

 

Innovative Prevention Practices 

Mr. Malta shared that Joel Hoepfner will be coming to meet with the prevention coordinators in his region. The training 

session will be focused on action-oriented agendas.  

 

Ms. Thomas shared the highlights of the Faith-Based Initiatives Conference, which was held on July 30th. 
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Ms. Shelafoe shared that they have coalitions in every county in the Upper Peninsula. The coalition coordinators 

created a walk/run/bike event, which will span from one end of the Upper Peninsula to the other, for Suicide Prevention 

Month. The 2-day event will be held in September. 

 

Dr. Oh shared information on a documentary, “Bevel Up – Drugs, Users and Outreach Nursing.” The documentary was 

focuses on street-level harm reduction efforts done by street nurses in Vancouver, Canada.  

 

Next Steps and Other Items, Announcements 

Next Steps:  

 

 

Next Meeting 

Date/Time: October 3, 2019 

Location: Michigan Department of Health and Human Services 

Lewis Cass Bldg., 320 S. Walnut, Cass 1 North Conference Room 

Lansing, Michigan 48913 

 

 


